

Republic of the Philippines Devartment of Education

REGION I SCHOOLS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF BATAC

n 1 AUG 2025

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 5 1 1, s. 2025

CALL FOR VOLUNTARY CASH ASSISTANCE FOR SCHOOLS AFFECTED BY TYPHOON EMONG

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

> Chief Education Supervisors Unit and Section Heads

All Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads All Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

- The onslaught of Typhoon Emong caused widespread devastation across Region I, leading to the declaration of a state of calamity in La Union and several local government units in Pangasinan. The Schools Division Office of San Fernando City, La Union sustained significant damage, affecting all thirty-three (33) of its public schools. Among the hardest hit is Puspus Elementary School, located in the upland community of Barangay Puspus.
- In response to this emergency and in the spirit of solidarity as part of the DepEd Region I family, the Schools Division of the City of Batac enjoins its personnel and schools to extend voluntary support to the affected division, particularly to Puspus Elementary School. In this regard, cash donations are preferred to allow for a swift and flexible response to the most urgent needs of the affected schools and
- Cash donations shall be transmitted to the Schools Division Office through Mrs. Veronica A. Cabangisan, Administrative Officer IV, on or before August 6, 2025. An official acknowledgment shall be issued upon receipt, and all contributions will be properly documented and consolidated for turnover to the recipient division.
- 4. For further details, you may contact Mr. Rhaian A. Gamet, Division DRRM Coordinator, at mobile no. 0917-892-7050.

5. For your information and voluntary action.

> ANSELMO R. ALUDINO Schools Division Superintendent

Encl.: None Reference: None To be included in the Perpetual Index under the following subject:

Donations

Safety Education

RAG/DRRM_Call for Voluntary Assistance















DONATIONS ARE WELCOME

In light of the recent devastation caused by **Typhoon Emong**, we are humbly accepting donations (cash or in kind) to help our affected schools.

You may send or give your donations directly to the schools affected.

LET US COME TOGETHER AND HELP REBUILD HOPE FOR OUR LEARNERS AND TEACHERS.

#BangonSanFernando